
Public Involvement Meeting for County Q Reconstruction Project in Grant 

County planned for January 6, 2021 

Grant County is in the process of developing plans for the reconstruction of 0.6 miles of County Q from 

just south of Homer Road to north of Church Road, including the replacement of the bridge on County Q 

over the Fennimore Creek.   

County Q will be reconstructed on a new horizontal alignment that improves the horizontal curves 

within the project limits.  The Homer Road intersection will also be reconstructed as part of the project. 

The proposed bridge will replace the existing three-span structure with a single span 54”W prestressed 

concrete girder bridge.  The project corridor is classified as a Major Collector.  Right of way acquisitions 

for the new roadway and temporary limited easements for grading are anticipated.  Construction is 

currently scheduled to be in the summer of 2022.   

For the safety of the public, the public meeting will be held virtually via Zoom (link provided below).  

Grant County will host a live broadcast of the virtual meeting at the Grant County Administrative 

Building, 2nd Floor Board Rm, 111 S Jefferson Street, Lancaster, WI 53813.  If attending at the Grant 

County facility, COVID-19 safety precautions will be adhered to, including compliance with face mask 

protocols within the facility and social distancing requirements. 

The meeting will take place on Wednesday, January 6, 2021 from 1:00 PM until 2:00 PM.  A short 

presentation, which includes a basic overview of project concepts, will begin at 1:00 PM.  

Representatives from Grant County and project design staff will be available for the duration of the 

virtual meeting to answer questions and provide additional information regarding the project. 

All community members are welcome and encouraged to attend.  Following the meeting, the 

presentation, exhibits, and comment form will be posted on the County’s website: 

http://www.co.grant.wi.gov/. 

Zoom Webinar Meeting: Preregistration is required to attend via Zoom: https://us02web.zoom.us/
j/82871450022?pwd=eklCcTVPQkt5ZnorTHpnUmduckFWQT09

The project design team is seeking the community’s input on any concerns that individuals may have on 

the project impacts. Persons with a concern for or knowledge about historic buildings and 

structures and archaeological sites are encouraged to attend this meeting or provide comments to the 

local units of government or the consultant.  

If you need an interpreter, translator, materials in alternate formats or other accommodations to 

access this program, please call the phone number below immediately. 

Si necesita un intérprete, un traductor, materiales en formatos alternativos u otros arreglos 

para acceder aeste  programa, comuníquese inmediatamente al número de teléfono que 

figura a continuación.  

Questions concerning the meeting should be directed to Jaime Kurten, MSA Professional Services, 

Inc., (608) 242-6619.


